Child Safety

Please do:



- Where possible, children should exit a car on the footpath side.
- Encourage your children to walk, bike or scooter to school in a safe manner.
- Use the patrolled crossing on Guyon Street if applicable even if it requires a few more minutes walking.
- Hold little one's hands when crossing the road.
- Park further away from the school and walk the remainder of the way.
- Treat those trying to advocate for child safety respectfully.

Please do not:

- Use the staff car park.
- Park across the top of any intersections or within 6m of an intersection, including the long private drive-throughs.
- Park in front of or closer than 1m to a driveway.
- Double park.
- Park across an area that has yellow dimples on the pavement as this is a designated crossing area (safety crossing)
- Stop in the middle of the road to let your child out of the car.
- Park anywhere that will stop others from seeing along the road children have a different perspective and cannot see as much as adults.
- Park in any of the private drive-throughs or private parking for residents.

We encourage you and our learners to use sustainable ways of getting to and from School, e.g. walking or by scooter.

Please respect staff and other community members trying to advise of potentially harmful incidents and infringements, our priority is to promote and uphold 'child safety' not 'parent convenience'

Auckland Transport is starting to have a greater presence in Stonefields as the wider community wish to see tighter restrictions in place for the safety of the community. Ticketing may happen if you are causing an infringement. Stonefields currently has a naked street policy and therefore road markings are not present to indicate the road and safety rules. It is up to individuals to be aware of what they can and cannot legally do. Please click <u>here</u> to go to the rules.

If you see any infringements occurring please contact **Auckland Transport** on **09 355 3553** at any time of the day or night. Alternatively, you can make a complaint at https://at.govt.nz/about-us/contact-us/feedback-form/

Click **here** for further information around parking and traffic at Stonefields School.